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In May 2006, Qwest announced a region-wide discussion of specific Performance 
Indicator Definitions (PIDs or the PID) and Qwest Performance Assurance Plan (PAP) 
 issues under the process that is described on the Qwest Wholesale Performance 
Information website at:  http://www.qwest.com/wholesale/results/index.html.  The 
invitation was sent to all CLECs that were currently operating under an interconnection 
agreement within Qwest’s fourteen-state local service region.  This notice is also being 
sent to all CLECs currently operating under an interconnection agreement with Qwest in 
the fourteen-state local region regardless of PAP opt-in status.    
  
Those discussions were completed and an agreement was reached with certain 
participating CLECs.  Some modifications applied in all states while others applied in 
only some states.  A summary description of all agreed upon modifications is attached.  
In addition, the summary will be posted to the above web page under the heading 
Accepted & Disputed Updates.  A download will be available under the PID/PAP 
Agreement Updates bullet.       
  
These agreed to changes have also been incorporated into revised versions of the PID 
and PAP submitted to each of the 14 states.  The filings were made between Friday, 
June 22, 2007 and Wednesday, June 27, 2007.  Where permitted, the changes will 
modify the exhibits B and K of your interconnection agreement with Qwest.   
  
If you have any questions, please contact either Kathy Haile at (402) 344-9695 or 
Kathleen.Haile@qwest.com or myself at (206) 345-5077 or Chris.Viveros@qwest.com. 
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